Friends,  I am attaching a letter and petition form about deportation of Iranian Christians to Iran. It has been prepared by Fr Arno Vermeeren and Sr Anne Higgins on behalf of Baxter Refugee supporters. One man was deported last week, and it is feared that others may follow. Please try to support this petition and return completed petition forms to Refugee Petition, PO Box 617, Port Pirie, SA 5540 as soon as possible.

Fr John Murphy

Australian Catholic Migrant & Refugee Office

GPO Box 2720 Canberra ACT 2601

Phone: (02) 6201 9848

Fax: (02) 6247 7466

Email: director@acmro.catholic.org.au
Web: http://www.acmro.catholic.org.au
20 October 2004

Dear Fellow Australians,

The Department of Immigration has resumed the forced return of asylum seekers to Iran. 

Having reviewed the material from Iran in regard to the penalties and consequences of converting to Christianity from Islam, all who have been supporting refugees in detention are firmly convinced that Christian converts who are forcibly returned to Iran are in grave danger of persecution. 

The fundamentalist nature of the regime in Iran is well known and there is no doubt of its intent and practice of punishing “apostates”.  Every one of the Christian converts is convinced that they will be punished if they return and their conversion is known. The terms of the Memorandum of Understanding between the governments of Iran and Australia have not been made public. Forced returnees have good reason to fear that the regime is well aware of their activities in Australia, either through official inter-government channels or intelligence gathering activities and interrogation of returned Iranian nationals.  

We are concerned with all genuine asylum seekers, but the danger to Iranian converts is grave and requires immediate attention.  

Please give us as much support as you can. We have few options open to us and every asylum seeker returned is someone we have come to know and love as a brother and friend – one of us. 

We ask that you enlist the signature of every person you can to increase the strength of our message and to show those facing removal that they are not alone. 

As soon as you gather a good number of signatures, post your returns to Refugee Petition, PO Box 617, Port Pirie, SA 5540.  You don’t need to wait until you have all possible signatures. Send batches as they are ready so that we can get something going as soon as possible.

Thanking you in anticipation,

              Sr Anne Higgins                                     Fr Arno Vermeeren

                            on behalf of Baxter refugee supporters 
